# RABC MEETING MINUTES August 31, 2020

Attendees:

Kaydene Hubert Michael Cimperman Joyce Kelly Lindy Feneide Lena Garcia Patrick DeCamillis Karla Hills Bonnie Madine Rodrigo Ordonez Heather Stenner Laura Veeder Lael Bartels

Machelle Starck

#### Call to Order

Kaydene Hubert 6:37 PM

## **Approval of Prior Minutes**

Motion to Approve Minutes – Heather Stenner (1st) and Machelle Starck (2nd)

### **Treasurer's Report - Lindy Feneide**

- The three parent groups will be working together this year. After prom should be split 3 ways.
- Concessions are low because we can not have concessions this year.
- Partnerships were reduced by a lot. We need that to improve. Please parent reps pass the word on to your parents.
- We had to reduce school store because locker day and back to school night were cancelled. This is where we make the most money. Paula is looking for someone to take over the school store. Her daughter is a senior this year.
- General fund is \$5000.00 team's needs should be less this year.
- Motion to vote on the budget proposed. All in favor, no votes against. Proposed budget passed. Lael Bartels (1st) and Heather Stenner (2nd)
- There were no questions about the proposed budget.

#### **President Report - Kaydene Hubert**

- It is an interesting year, she is excited about the different ways we can engage.
- Kaydene is still looking for someone to take over as the president. She is going to meet with some people to see if they are interested.
- Parent reps and coaches please stay connected and let us know how your teams are doing.
- Kaydene hopes we can have DWTSCS maybe in February and it may look different.
- Kaydene wants everyone to keep a positive outlook on things. Parent reps and coaches we are all in this together so we are here for you guys.
- If you guys have any ideas on what we can improve please let us know.

#### **Athletic Director Report -Patrick DeCamillis**

- Boys golf is 2nd place in our league.
- Boys tennis played Longmont and maybe won 2 matches
- Softball is 2-3
- Chsaa has a calendar set, B season starts on January 4th. He hopes things get better, if not no B season.

- For indoor sports the number you can have is 10 people (this includes athletes, coaches, refs and administration) if this does not change we will not have a basketball season.
- We have a new boys golf coach. His name is Tyler Bishop. He played golf at Skyline and he went to the university of Nebraska and played. He was a good find on a short timeline. He was a good hire!
- Joyce asked Mr. DeCamillis how our enrollment was looking, we have 1220 students. We should go back down to 4A he hopes. This year was projected at 1350 students.
- Count day is October 1st it will be done online this year. Launch Ed is different from Silver Creek. If you committed to Launch Ed then you can not come back to school this year.
- He was asked if there was any chance of homecoming this spring and he said no homecoming festivities. They are not promoting kids getting together.
- He was asked if things are in line for our kids to go back to school in October and he said so far yes.

## **Vice President- Joyce Kelly**

- Joyce wanted to let all the parent reps and coaches know that they should start planning ahead. This is for fundraisers, uniform and spirit wear. Have a vendor lined up beforehand because all the seasons are shortened.
- The RABC gave \$10,000.00 to the new weight room. So we really need to keep our cost down this year.

# Football- Laura Veeder

• Football is having a golf tournament fundraiser at top golf. No kids allowed just adults, if you are interested please contact Laura Veeder at <a href="mailto:footballparentreps@gmail.com">footballparentreps@gmail.com</a>.

#### **Final Call For Business**

- Next meeting date is September 28, 2020, at 6:30 p.m.
- · Motion to adjourn by Laura Veeder, 2nd by Michael Cimperman. Meeting adjourned at 8:04 p.m.